
Dear 
I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 

County Council. I have the following information. 
 

1. The total number of European nationals living within the jurisdiction of the council (i.e. the total 
number of EU nationals that the council is aware of in their area) and how this number was arrived 
at. 
The council does not hold this information. Census information is available from the Office for 
National Statistics. 

 
2. A copy of all council communications targeting EU nationals specifically since 2016 (including social 
media ads or posts targeting the EU population) 
3. Has the council written to European nationals in its area to inform them of their rights and options 
following Brexit? If yes, how many times? Please provide the letters. 
4. What, if any, preparation has the council undertaken as regards European nationals within their 
area and the implementation of Brexit? Is there a communication strategy for EU nationals informing 
them of the impact of Brexit? If yes, please provide me with a copy. 
For questions two to four, details of our communications is available on our website at: 
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/births-deaths-marriages-and-civil-partnerships/citizenship/eu-

settlement-scheme 
 

In the specific case of children’s social care, we are progressing with EU settled status applications 
for looked after children and care leavers. We have reviewed all looked after children and care 
leavers who we have identified as from the EU and are progressing with 10-15 applications. 
 
5. Will the council be informing EU nationals that they can vote in the upcoming local elections? How? 
Not applicable as there are no elections for the authority this year. 
 

If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 

number above in any future communications. 
 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 

Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk. 
 

Yours sincerely 

  
John Allison 

Information Officer 
Chief Executive’s Department 

Nottinghamshire County Council 

County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 
Telephone: 0115 977 2788  
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